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MINUTES 
June 8, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Marino called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the May 11, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
Recognition

Chairman Marino stated that the Lake Norman Marine Commission wishes to honor two law enforcement officers who have been instrumental in creating a safe boating environment on Lake Norman over the years. Chairman Marino presented a plaque to Officer Robert Pruitt who is retiring from the Catawba County Lake Patrol after thirty years of service on the lake. Officer Randy Echerd, Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol, is being reassigned as the Cornelius Police Department takes over patrolling responsibilities and he has fifteen years of service on the lake. The LNMC thanked the two officers for their excellent service and extended to them best wishes with “fair winds and following seas”.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported the following:
· Grass carp were released in Lake Norman on 5/12/15.

· Staff met with the Emilee Syrewicze who is the new Executive Director of the Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation and discussed various issues facing both organizations.
· Staff attended a meeting with the Cornelius Police Department on June 3. The meeting allowed an opportunity to the assist them with their orientation to the lake issues and to talk about coordinating efforts going forward.
· A Water Management Group met as scheduled on 5/26/15 to review proposed addendums to the master plan. Most of the issues raised by the LNMC have been addressed.
· We have received next years’ funding support levels from Iredell and Catawba counties. We should be hearing some feedback from Mecklenburg and Lincoln by the end of the month.

· Numbered decals are being sent to the owners of recently approved no wake buoys. This will help in keeping track of the buoys in the future.

· Staff has been working with the Lake Norman YMCA and the Cornelius Police Department on status of no wake boating violations by the YMCA.
· We will be meeting with our auditor later this month to conduct a year-end inventory count.

· Information has been sent to several community members about no wake buoys and this remains a very popular focus with everyone.
· Executive Director reviewed a listing of boater education courses which will be available to the public in the near future. These courses are posted on the LNMC website.

· Executive Director Shoultz thanked the staff members for supporting him in fulfilling the duties of the LNMC.
Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported that there were 222 calls for service, 39 boats inspected, 27 boaters warned and 25 citations issued of which 6 were no wake violations. There was one medical call for a man who suffered a heart attack while at the boat ramp at Ramsey Creek Park.
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
Officer Elmore reported on the activities of the department. 336 hours underway, 21 calls for service, 3 hazards removed and 122 security checks.
Catawba County
Deputy Pruitt reported there were a total of 406 manhours for the month with 19 citations issued and a total of 41 calls for service. There was one fatality on the lake when a man was killed after he hit a dock. Deputy Scott Sawyer will be taking Deputy Pruitt place.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated that over Memorial weekend the second phase of On the Road – On the Water campaign was conducted. As well, the mobile intoxication unit, BAT Mobile, was present. The results were as follows: 2 boat arrests, 3 car arrests, 34 citations issued, 25 warnings issued and 54 verbal alcohol warnings were issued at Lake Norman State Park. Officer Robertson reviewed staffing changes within his organization as well as follow up meeting results from the exercise held on the lake last month.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Dennis Whitaker shared that the lake level is at 97.5 and target is 98. There were no island issues over the Memorial weekend. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Richard Todd reported on the boating classes held this last month as well as upcoming classes. To date, 171 students have attended the three programs. The Power Squadron participated in the disaster exercise held on 5/9/15 with 5 boats used to keep public away from the area. Vessel Safety Checks have been held at two marinas with 78 boats examined and 11 being failed. In August, the Co-Op Charting on Lake Norman will be conducted for all shoal, bridge and no wake buoys. The annual Youth Day Program is scheduled for 7/18/15.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

Eric Connor, representing NCDOT, presented an update on the 150 Bridge project. Phase 1 of the project resulted in more steel loss than expected therefore; the phase has taken more materials and time to complete. Beginning June 12, weekend lane closures will be in place on the 150 bridge and will continue for 3 more consecutive weekends. The lane closures will allow American Bridge to mill and prepare the bridge deck for a new overlay. This deck overlay should extend the life of the bridge for another 20 years.
July 15 is still the target for completion. Onsite inspection by the LNMC is scheduled for June 23.

Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Justin Kline provided an update on water quality on Lake Norman as of the May report. Lake Davidson and Cornelius have a slightly lower LUSI index but are well within acceptable range. Also, Lake Norman in general has a low algae/nutrient count. A program has begun called IDEP which stands for Illicit Discharge Elimination Program and it monitors boat washing stations at marinas to see if they are flowing into the lake. If an illicit discharge is discovered then there is $10,000 fine per day until cleaned up. 
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Lancaster outlined the 2015 NCWF Lake Norman HEP locations. A listing of the locations was provided to the commissioners. Discussion ensued about various locations. Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the 2015 NCWF Lake Norman HEP locations, motion was seconded by Commissioner Sample and it passed unanimously. June 27 is the date to plant bushes on several islands as part of this program. Volunteers are needed and this is a great program for youth to participant in. 
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
Sam Perkins made a presentation about the key focus areas of the foundation. The presentation targeted the eutrophic status of Lake Norman and surrounding waters. Lake Norman is one of the core areas of concern and with continued nutrient buildup in the area, it could have economic as well as health ramifications. Many of the nutrient problems come from waste water treatment plants and there are 460 discharge permits in the basin.  Another area of study is Concentrated Animal Feeding Operations, (CAFOs) with the major concern in the basin being chicken farms. Monitoring is helping to discover uncovered waste piles and to take corrective action. There is a need to have volunteers to assist with clean up in the basin area. Last year, 50,000 pounds of trash was removed from the basin by volunteers. 
Comments from the Public
No report
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young reviewed the report which was provided to the commissioners. We are in a much more manageable situation with much work being done this last week.  He stated that we will be using the services of an additional contractor to reposition buoys so the work can be completed on a timelier basis.  New lights are on order and we need to find a way to deal with some the light issues.
Hydrilla Committee

No report
The Boater Education

Eighteen classes are being held this year between the various organizations supporting boater education/safety on Lake Norman. 
Charter Boat Committee 
No report
No Wake Buoy
No report
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None




Administrative Matters 

The modified LNMC Budget for FY 2014/15 was presented for review and approval. Chairman Marino made a motion to approve the revised budget, seconded by Commissioner Gerke and it passed unanimously. 

Chairman Marino thanked everyone for attending and asked for a motion to adjourn.
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

